
PRE-TENURE YEAR REVIEW POLICY 

 

There shall be a dean’s review for each untenured tenure-track faculty member in his/her third 

year of service. Such review will be conducted as follows: 

 

1. Toward the end of the spring semester, after the department chair’s annual evaluation 

memorandum but before the spring commencement, the dean of the appropriate school, 

division, or other academic unit in which the faculty member serves (or if there is no such 

dean, the appropriate academic administrator designated by the President) shall review the 

professional record of the faculty member. 

 

2. The professional record shall consist of all materials used by the chair in creating the third-

year annual evaluation memorandum, plus the third-year evaluation and the contents of the 

faculty member’s personnel file. No additional documentation shall be required. The record 

will not include any external reviews. 

 

3. If the dean believes the total academic performance of the faculty member is not sufficiently 

set forth in the third-year annual evaluation memorandum, the dean shall prepare a draft 

memorandum to the department chair that specifies the strengths and weaknesses of the 

faculty member’s total academic performance in light of the criteria for tenure consistent 

with established University policies. The dean shall share the draft with the department chair 

and discuss it, after which a copy of the draft memorandum shall be sent to the faculty 

member. 

 

4. Thereafter, there shall be a meeting with the faculty member to discuss the draft 

memorandum. The college shall decide whether the meeting is with the dean or the 

department chair. If the faculty member requests it, the dean (if the meeting is with the chair) 

or the chair (if the meeting is with the dean) shall also be included at the meeting. 

 

5. Within ten (10) days after the meeting set forth in paragraph 4, the dean shall issue a final 

memorandum to the department chair with a copy to the faculty member. The department 

chair shall have the faculty member initial the dean’s memorandum solely to show receipt of 

the dean’s memorandum and place it in the faculty member’s personal personnel file. The 

faculty member shall retain all rights under Articles 19 and 20 of the PSC/CUNY collective 

bargaining agreement.  

 

6. A college president may choose to conduct the dean’s review for all affected faculty in the 

fall or spring of the faculty member’s fourth year of service instead of the third year of 

service with notice to the faculty in which case all references to the third year in this 

procedure will refer to the year in which the evaluation is conducted. 

 

 
Adopted by the CUNY Board of Trustees on October 23, 2017, superseding policy adopted on February 28, 2011. 


